Historical Background
The fist document to mention foundries in Aspilza dates back to 1538. It refers to a court case between the Bidarte and the Ubilla families, who fought to earn the right to constract a foundry in the area. Later property documents show that the former family won the case and chose Aspilza as their location. It is thought that the construction of Aspilza’s foundry took place between 1538 and 1549
Marquina, the closest village to the house, was founded in 1355. The strategic location of Aspilza, which is situated in the valley near Marquina, has historically been considered an ideal one as a defence against possible invasion from the coastal areas of the Basque Country and other regions such as Guipuzcoa.
The foundry at Aspilza
As mentioned above, Aspilza was built in the middle of the 16th century and unlike other foundries, used double ironworking machinery. This enabled both iron and cooper to be utilised. Its large storerooms were used to house the metal and coal, which was used for fuel in the melting process. 
The foundry is one of only twelve that have survived in the region following the economic crisis which occurred in the 17th century, provoked by the creation of more modern iron-pressing machinery in Europe (see document).
The property was then abandoned for many years but in 1921, a member of the Murga Family, Don Jose Maria, decided to convert a third of the original building into a private residence. Curiously, the decision was made based on the fact that he had some spare windows from another residence, which he wanted to make use of. These windows were painted blue at the time, an unusual feature, which has recently been resored.
The house was occupied by a man called “Memes” whose duty it was to supervise the dam next to the property. He also repaired bicyles for a living. Memes´ grandsons are living in Marquina and own the local garage there.
Over time the building deteriorated, but in 1993, its restoration was entrusted to a local architect, Carlos Arrizabalaga. The restoration work took place between 1995 and 1996 by a local contractor, Pedro Arrigán. The wooden beams used for the roof were brought from Cenarruza, a medieval monastery nearby, following its own restoration in 1994.  
